
Masonic Temple Wednesday Evening June 27, 2024 

At a Emergent Communication of St. John’s Lodge #3, A.F. & A.M. 

New Bern, North Carolina 

HELD ON THE ABOVE DATE PRESENT: 
Bro. Timothy J. Harris              as   W.M.      Bro. Terry Tripp                                  S.D. 
Bro. Arthur B. Romans                as S.W.      Bro. Robert  D. Mull                            J.D. 
Bro. Dominick P. Giorgianni          J.W.      Bro. Nicholas C. Coyle            Steward                                
Bro Thomas L. Williams, PM       Treas.       Bro. Joseph S. Kawalski           Steward       
Bro. William C. Zerby, PM             Sec’y.      Bro.  Douglas L. Soltow, PM    as Tyler 
Bro Mark E. Bledsoe               Chaplain      Bro. ________________________ as Marshall 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Lodge opened on the second degree of Masonry in Form at 7:30 p.m. 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
St. John’s Lodge #3 was opened in form by SW Timothy J. Harris, as Master.  
 
After the flag ceremony the WM stated that this Lodge had been called into an Emergent Communication for the 
purpose of Passing Entered Apprentice bro. David A. Blonn, bro Joshua B. Kanuck and bro Robert W. Webster to the 
degree of Fellow Craft.  
 
There being no objection and they having been examined at a previous communication, bro Blonn, bro Kanuck and 
bro Webster were admitted and Passed to the Fellowcraft Degree by WM Timothy J. Harris in the East who 
conferred the degree. 
 
WB Joe Fuller delivered the 2nd Degree Lecture and Bro. Nicholas Coyle gave the Charge. 
 
The WM thanked WB Fuller for the Lecture and Bro. Coyle for the Charge and congratulated the Officers on a fine 
degree.  
 
The WM recognized our visitors and several comments were made. 
 
The WM thanked Bro Nicholas Coyle & Dominick Girgianni for the meal. 
 
Refreshments were served in Lowthorp Hall before the Degree. 
 
There being no further business to come before this Lodge, the minutes were read and approved and this Lodge 
was closed in form. 
 
 
____________________________________ 
William C. Zerby, PM  
Secretary 
 
 
 


